December 12, 2008

«Outside_Reviewer»
«DeptTitle»
«College»
«Address_1»
«Address_2»
«CitySt»
Dear «Salutation»:

Thank you for agreeing to serve as an outside reviewer of the work of Associate Professor <Name>,  a member of the Lawrence University faculty who is at present a candidate for promotion to the rank of Professor.  At Lawrence, we believe strongly in a teacher-scholar model for faculty. In order to be effective, our faculty must be both devoted to teaching and active in scholarship or creative activity. Scholarly and creative accomplishments enable faculty to be current in their discipline, to create a sense of excitement about learning, and to provide a model for students of what it means to understand and act on the world. We expect successful candidates for promotion to have a commitment to scholarship or creative activity that is serious, ongoing, and documentable.    

I solicit your judgment of both the quality and the quantity of Professor <Name>’s scholarly/creative work. I ask you to bear in mind that Lawrence is an institution of liberal learning where faculty have extensive responsibilities in the areas of teaching and service, and that scholarly or creative accomplishments of Lawrence faculty should be understood in that context.  Since you have no information regarding Professor <Name>’s  performance in other areas and no detailed sense of our institutional standards, there is no need for you to provide a recommendation on the question of promotion itself; rather, I would welcome your professional estimation of the work contained herein.

Enclosed are the materials submitted for consideration by Professor <Name> including copies of his/her curriculum vitae and a self-evaluation of his/her scholarly/creative accomplishments.  Please let me know if you require any additional information or materials.  I would appreciate receiving your written assessment by January 20.  We will provide you with an honorarium of $200 in recognition of your service in undertaking this evaluation.

Again, thank you for your willingness to perform this important service to Lawrence and to the profession.

Sincerely yours,

David Burrows

Provost and Dean of the Faculty
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